

JOSHUA LEDERBERG PRESIDENT

April 13, 1982

1230 YORK AVENUE NEW YORK, N.Y. 10021 (212) 360-1234

EDWARD LAWRIE TATUM<sup>1,2</sup>

**♦**3148

Joshua Lederberg

Professor Paul F. Clark Hacienda Care Center 76 Fenton Street Livermore, California 94550

Dear Paul:

Your family was kind enough to remind me that your centenary is just about to arrive and this gives me the very happy pleasure of renewing my association with you.

As you know the years that I spent at Wisconsin -- not to compare with yours -- were among the most productive in my laboratory career and I had a most happy and fruitful time there. I have not had any opportunity to see you since you retired but I have had frequent occasion to consult your historical writings.

I know that you have been deeply interested in the history of this institution, nearly since its founding, and so I thought that the enclosed memento might be particularly meaningful to you.

With my earnest best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Joshua Lederberg

I dan't know whether you would Ed as a Student at 4. W.

9